Langford Village Community Association Minutes 16th February 2015

Attendees: Bob Rudge, Ted Kingston, John Broad, Steve Clack, Mike Oke, Dan Sames. Apologies: Matt Phillips, Caroline Cadbury, Rich Ponsford Dom Cotter, Nick Cotter.

1. Welcome and Introductions

Dan was welcomed to the meeting.

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

Minutes of the January meeting were reviewed and agreed.

3. Treasurer's Update

Bank Balances at end of January 2015:

| Account | No. 1 | No. 2 | No. | No. 5 | No. | Total |
|---------|----------|----------|------|-----------|------|-----------|
| | | | 4 | | 6 | |
| Jan 15 | 1,573.63 | 7,328.34 | 0.00 | 23,642.87 | 0.00 | 32,544.84 |
| | | | | | | |

In her absence Caroline had provided the usual detailed update, the highlight of which was that January saw a profit of £180.

4. Hall Improvements

• The Garden – to be featured in Langford Life requesting ideas for development.

ACTION: Steve to include a feature in Langford Life.

• Bike Racks – Ongoing discussions.

ACTION: Mike to speak to Andy at the Sun Wah and Rich to continue to liaise with Tesco.

• Hall acoustics – Mike advised that Tom Wilson (a recommendation of Vickie Zielinski at CDC) has arranged to visit the hall with a colleague (Graham) to suggest options.

ACTION: Bob and Mike to liaise with Tom and Graham report back.

5. Bicester TAG (Traffic Action Group)

A discussion was held over the recently discovered website of Bicester TAG implying endorsement of its views by the LVCA. It was felt that the website was inaccurate in many respects and had adopted an aggressive attitude.

<u>ACTION:</u> John to represent the LVCA in discussions with Bicester TAG to provide more accurate information and to request the removal of the LVCA logo and any reference of apparent support.

6. Langford Life

Steve reported the progress on the new edition, expressing hopes that it be printed prior to Easter.

ACTION: Steve, Rich and Mike to continue to work on the new edition and keep Bob updated regarding the publication date.

7. School Lollipop Crossing Patrol

Mike reported that the date of 25th February had been advised for the interviewing process, and that he will continue to monitor progress in hope of the lollipop patrol starting soon thereafter. Mayor Lynn Pratt has been providing great support throughout.

ACTION: Mike to continue to pursue the matter.

8. AOB

• Dan requested that LVCA minutes be posted on the website. This was agreed.

ACTION: Bob to liaise with Jon Spinage about setting this up on the website.

Matt had reported problems with hall bookings, advising of calls not being returned. It was
agreed that the phone be checked to ensure that messages could be left and that contact could
also be made via the website.

ACTION: Mike to check the situation with Jayne, and Bob to liaise with Jon to check the link on the website.

 Dan provided an update on the development at Graven Hill, advising that an open day is to be held at Chesterton Country Club on Saturday 21st March between 0900 and 2100. Further details can be found on the Graven Hill website http://gravenhill.org.uk

Date of Next Business Meeting - Monday 16th March 2015 at 8.15 pm at the hall